
IceWorld Ice Rental Statement for August 12, 2020  

After extensive review and consultation with local and state health officials, City of Boise and Parks and 
Recreation Department leaders have made the decision to allow ice rentals at Idaho IceWorld to begin 
on Friday, July 10. Meanwhile, all lessons, classes, tournaments and programming outside of ice rentals 
remain on hold due to Ada County’s move back to Stage 3 of the Idaho Rebounds plan. Please keep in 
mind that Idaho IceWorld has implemented new health and safety protocols throughout the facility due 
to the coronavirus (COVID-19) and its continued spread in our community. In addition, due to the 
updated Central District Health public health order that took effect in the City of Boise on August 11th, all 
Idaho IceWorld users will be required to wear a mask that covers their nose and mouth when inside the 
facility, with the exception of when they are actively engaged in athletic competition, training, or 
practice within the confines of the ice surface.  Coaches, instructors, spectators, and participants not 
within the confines of the playing surface shall be required to wear a mask. 
Anyone interested in a private ice rental should read the established guidelines posted on our website 
carefully before submitting a health and safety plan: https://www.idahoiceworld.com/idaho-
iceworldprivate-rental-use-in-light-of-covid-19/.  

Your health and safety plan must be submitted to Boise Parks and Recreation via the Idaho IceWorld 
website before your scheduled rental time. Plans can be submitted on behalf of a league or group by a 
spokesperson or representative for the overall organization. Please make this clear in your submission.  

All leagues, groups, individuals and teams are expected to design their safe play protocols to match or 
exceed the following recommendations from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and 
Central District Health (CDH). Additional guidance from your professional sport organizations and 
leagues should also be considered.  

CDC- Consideration for Youth Sports https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-
childcare/youth-sports.html  

Central District Health- Youth Sports Position Statement 
https://cdhd.idaho.gov/pdfs/cd/Coronavirus/Resource%20Docs/Youth-Sports-CDH-Position-05-
2020.pdf  

Please keep in mind that due to the continued spread of COVID-19 cases in our community, ice rentals 
could be paused or cancelled at any time under guidance from Central District Health, city leaders or a 
regression in the Idaho Rebounds staged reopening plan. We will continue to communicate with 
customers if circumstances change. Thank you, 
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